
POLICE CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD 
SEPTEMBER 12, 2011 

TRAINING ROOM 
 
 

Present: Chief Luke Hecker; Chairperson Pat Kistler, Board members Erin Frisch, 
Dick Hunsaker, Dennis Soucek, Swain Skeen, John Tindall; Councilor Daryle Klassen; 
Citizens George and Lynn Kral   Absent board members were:   Teresa Ablao, Bev 
Cardarelli, Ed Gassman, Joe Hertwig, and Chris Smith 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Pat Kistler at 5:43pm.    Minutes 
were approved and seconded by Dennis Soucek and John Tindall respectively. 
 
 
CHIEF’S UPDATE 
 
 Chief Hecker reviewed with board members the changes that were made to 

the 2011 City of Loveland Comprehensive Master Plan after the special 
meeting that was held on 8-8-11.    After reviewing the documents with the 
corrected changes, a motion was made by Board Member Dennis Soucek to 
accept the changes with Board Member John Tindall seconded, changes were 
approved by all members present. 

 Chief Hecker reported to the Board that during this week Lt. Brown and the 
Loveland Police Department would be hosting Crisis Intervention Training 
with four Loveland police officers attending for certification. 

 City Council  has approved the IGA for the Northern Regional Lab Group.   Fort 
Collins City Council was to vote the week of September 19th and Larimer 
County still has some questions regarding the operations and maintenance 
costs.  Larimer County is also looking into the specifications of the design of 
the lab.  Weld County wants to get the money allocated in the 2012 budget for 
the $2 million.   Board member Swain Skeen asked if there was something the 
board could do to work with Larimer County in helping them show support for 
the lab.    Chief stated that at the present we would wait and see and that he 
would have more information at the next PCAB meeting.   Board member 
Soucek asked if there was a person who would oversee the lab.    Chief Hecker 
stated that at present there is a lab manager and he will continue in that 
capacity.    Councilor Klassen asked what the purpose of the lab was.   Chief 
Hecker stated that it was due to efficiencies in solving crime. 

 Chief Hecker stated that Thunder in the Rockies went well over the Labor Day 
weekend with a minimal amount of arrests.   Chief Hecker proposed to the 
Board for 2012 to do a walk through to see what actually goes on during the 
event.     The Board agreed and thought it was a great idea. 

 
 
 



COUNCILOR KLASSEN’S UPDATE 
 
 Councilor Klassen briefly updated the issue regarding the power lines that are 

scheduled to be put up between Loveland and Fort Collins involving PRPA. 
 Councilor Klassen reported that a RFP – Request for Proposal has been sent out 

for developers who are interested in the ACE project since United Properties 
have withdrawn from their original offer. 

 Councilor Klassen stated that the councilors will be reviewing the city’s 
budget in the next couple of weeks. 

 
 
ADDITIONAL BOARD COMMENTS 
 
The Board complimented the article that was submitted to the Loveland Reporter 
Herald on the Citizen Satisfaction Survey. 
 
 
 
 
There being no further business it was moved and seconded by John Tindall and Erin 
Frisch to adjourn the meeting.   All approved.   The meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm. 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by 
 
Elizabeth Markham 
 

 


